Annual Village Meeting 2015

Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th May 2015 in Barnack Village Hall.

- 1. Those in attendance: 56 Residents (including Representatives of local organisations and Parish Councillors)
 - Peterborough City Council representatives: Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive; Simon Machen, Corporate Director of Growth and Regeneration; Cate Harding, Communities Capacity Manager.
- 2. Apologies for absence: Parish Councillor, Eddie Barker.
- 3. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Harry Brassey.
- 4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 May 2014. Approved and Signed by the Chairman.
- 5. Presentation by Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen: "Balancing the growth of Peterborough and the interests of rural communities"
- 6. Public Forum: questions put to Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen.
 - a) Gigaclear fibre optic cable installation, pavements now a patchwork, are the City Council going to re-surface?
 - Utility companies have to reinstate footpaths to a safe standard, the budget for footways has been reduced.
 - b) Barnack Village Hall is visited each year by 10 different inspectors, one even has to be chauffeured because he doesn't drive! Is this a good use of public resources?
 - The City Council continues to strive for maximum efficiency and best use of resources and this will be looked at.
 - c) What are advantages of a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish and City Councils? Parishes that have a Neighbourhood Plan in place, gain 10% extra funds from the developer tax (Community Infrastructure Levy) and have greater control over development in their area.
 - d) The A47 trunk road between Wansford and Sutton is dangerous, when will the shortcomings be addressed?
 - This road is not the responsibility of PCC, Highway England has secured funding and planned work will take place between 2018 and 2020.
 - e) What is impact of Government's Austerity Programme on the local area?

 Next financial year there will be cuts of £10 million to the City Council budget. One example of increasing costs every child taken into care cost the City £37,000 each year. The newly elected City Council will be appraising the 2015/16 budget in June. The ambition is to join up with other councils to achieve economies of scale wherever possible.
 - f) The underlying theme seems to be, more housing, are new homes planned in the Parish? *The next Local Plan process has not started yet.*
 - g) Village Envelopes, have they any significance now?

 If the Council cannot prove a 5 year land supply allocation, then, no.
- 7. Chairman's report. (Available upon request from the Council Clerk)

- 8. Reports from local organisations:
 - a) Community Church, Rob Porter.
 - b) Barnack School, Neil Fowkes.
 - c) Tree Warden, Charles Clark.
 - d) British Legion, Charles Clark.
 - e) Community Association, Roy Chowings.
 - f) Carpet Bowls Club, Susan Jarman.
 - g) Outdoor Bowls Club, Phil Collins.
 - h) Cricket Club, Will Armitage.
 - i) Flower Club, Joan Laycock.
 - j) Women's Institute, Beryl Burrows.
 - k) Youth Club, Kerrie Garner.
- 9. Multi Use Games Area, Martin Bloom. The School Governors have decided that Barnack School grounds are not suitable for a MUGA. The search for a site is ongoing.
- 10. Social Media, presentation by Phil Broughton. Suggestions were invited for improving communication between the Parish Council and Village Residents.
- 11. Provisional date and time of next meeting 7.00pm 09 May 2016.
- 12. Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

This is a true record of the	e meeting	Chairman	09/05/16
------------------------------	-----------	----------	----------

Annual Village Meeting 2015

Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th May 2015 in Barnack Village Hall.

- 1. Those in attendance: 56 Residents (including Representatives of local organisations and Parish Councillors)
 - Peterborough City Council representatives: Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive; Simon Machen, Corporate Director of Growth and Regeneration; Cate Harding, Communities Capacity Manager.
- 2. Apologies for absence: Parish Councillor, Eddie Barker.
- 3. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Harry Brassey.
- 4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 May 2014. Approved and Signed by the Chairman.
- 5. Presentation by Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen: "Balancing the growth of Peterborough and the interests of rural communities"
- 6. Public Forum: questions put to Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen.
 - a) Gigaclear fibre optic cable installation, pavements now a patchwork, are the City Council going to re-surface?
 - Utility companies have to reinstate footpaths to a safe standard, the budget for footways has been reduced.
 - b) Barnack Village Hall is visited each year by 10 different inspectors, one even has to be chauffeured because he doesn't drive! Is this a good use of public resources?
 - The City Council continues to strive for maximum efficiency and best use of resources and this will be looked at.
 - c) What are advantages of a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish and City Councils? Parishes that have a Neighbourhood Plan in place, gain 10% extra funds from the developer tax (Community Infrastructure Levy) and have greater control over development in their area.
 - d) The A47 trunk road between Wansford and Sutton is dangerous, when will the shortcomings be addressed?
 - This road is not the responsibility of PCC, Highway England has secured funding and planned work will take place between 2018 and 2020.
 - e) What is impact of Government's Austerity Programme on the local area?

 Next financial year there will be cuts of £10 million to the City Council budget. One example of increasing costs every child taken into care cost the City £37,000 each year. The newly elected City Council will be appraising the 2015/16 budget in June. The ambition is to join up with other councils to achieve economies of scale wherever possible.
 - f) The underlying theme seems to be, more housing, are new homes planned in the Parish? *The next Local Plan process has not started yet.*
 - g) Village Envelopes, have they any significance now?

 If the Council cannot prove a 5 year land supply allocation, then, no.
- 7. Chairman's report. (Available upon request from the Council Clerk)

- 8. Reports from local organisations:
 - a) Community Church, Rob Porter.
 - b) Barnack School, Neil Fowkes.
 - c) Tree Warden, Charles Clark.
 - d) British Legion, Charles Clark.
 - e) Community Association, Roy Chowings.
 - f) Carpet Bowls Club, Susan Jarman.
 - g) Outdoor Bowls Club, Phil Collins.
 - h) Cricket Club, Will Armitage.
 - i) Flower Club, Joan Laycock.
 - j) Women's Institute, Beryl Burrows.
 - k) Youth Club, Kerrie Garner.
- 9. Multi Use Games Area, Martin Bloom. The School Governors have decided that Barnack School grounds are not suitable for a MUGA. The search for a site is ongoing.
- 10. Social Media, presentation by Phil Broughton. Suggestions were invited for improving communication between the Parish Council and Village Residents.
- 11. Provisional date and time of next meeting 7.00pm 09 May 2016.
- 12. Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

This is a true record of the	e meeting	Chairman	09/05/16
------------------------------	-----------	----------	----------

Annual Village Meeting 2015

Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th May 2015 in Barnack Village Hall.

- 1. Those in attendance: 56 Residents (including Representatives of local organisations and Parish Councillors)
 - Peterborough City Council representatives: Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive; Simon Machen, Corporate Director of Growth and Regeneration; Cate Harding, Communities Capacity Manager.
- 2. Apologies for absence: Parish Councillor, Eddie Barker.
- 3. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Harry Brassey.
- 4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 May 2014. Approved and Signed by the Chairman.
- 5. Presentation by Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen: "Balancing the growth of Peterborough and the interests of rural communities"
- 6. Public Forum: questions put to Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen.
 - a) Gigaclear fibre optic cable installation, pavements now a patchwork, are the City Council going to re-surface?
 - Utility companies have to reinstate footpaths to a safe standard, the budget for footways has been reduced.
 - b) Barnack Village Hall is visited each year by 10 different inspectors, one even has to be chauffeured because he doesn't drive! Is this a good use of public resources?
 - The City Council continues to strive for maximum efficiency and best use of resources and this will be looked at.
 - c) What are advantages of a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish and City Councils? Parishes that have a Neighbourhood Plan in place, gain 10% extra funds from the developer tax (Community Infrastructure Levy) and have greater control over development in their area.
 - d) The A47 trunk road between Wansford and Sutton is dangerous, when will the shortcomings be addressed?
 - This road is not the responsibility of PCC, Highway England has secured funding and planned work will take place between 2018 and 2020.
 - e) What is impact of Government's Austerity Programme on the local area?

 Next financial year there will be cuts of £10 million to the City Council budget. One example of increasing costs every child taken into care cost the City £37,000 each year. The newly elected City Council will be appraising the 2015/16 budget in June. The ambition is to join up with other councils to achieve economies of scale wherever possible.
 - f) The underlying theme seems to be, more housing, are new homes planned in the Parish? *The next Local Plan process has not started yet.*
 - g) Village Envelopes, have they any significance now?

 If the Council cannot prove a 5 year land supply allocation, then, no.
- 7. Chairman's report. (Available upon request from the Council Clerk)

- 8. Reports from local organisations:
 - a) Community Church, Rob Porter.
 - b) Barnack School, Neil Fowkes.
 - c) Tree Warden, Charles Clark.
 - d) British Legion, Charles Clark.
 - e) Community Association, Roy Chowings.
 - f) Carpet Bowls Club, Susan Jarman.
 - g) Outdoor Bowls Club, Phil Collins.
 - h) Cricket Club, Will Armitage.
 - i) Flower Club, Joan Laycock.
 - j) Women's Institute, Beryl Burrows.
 - k) Youth Club, Kerrie Garner.
- 9. Multi Use Games Area, Martin Bloom. The School Governors have decided that Barnack School grounds are not suitable for a MUGA. The search for a site is ongoing.
- 10. Social Media, presentation by Phil Broughton. Suggestions were invited for improving communication between the Parish Council and Village Residents.
- 11. Provisional date and time of next meeting 7.00pm 09 May 2016.
- 12. Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

This is a true record of the	e meeting	Chairman	09/05/16
------------------------------	-----------	----------	----------

Annual Village Meeting 2015

Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th May 2015 in Barnack Village Hall.

- 1. Those in attendance: 56 Residents (including Representatives of local organisations and Parish Councillors)
 - Peterborough City Council representatives: Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive; Simon Machen, Corporate Director of Growth and Regeneration; Cate Harding, Communities Capacity Manager.
- 2. Apologies for absence: Parish Councillor, Eddie Barker.
- 3. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Harry Brassey.
- 4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 May 2014. Approved and Signed by the Chairman.
- 5. Presentation by Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen: "Balancing the growth of Peterborough and the interests of rural communities"
- 6. Public Forum: questions put to Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen.
 - a) Gigaclear fibre optic cable installation, pavements now a patchwork, are the City Council going to re-surface?
 - Utility companies have to reinstate footpaths to a safe standard, the budget for footways has been reduced.
 - b) Barnack Village Hall is visited each year by 10 different inspectors, one even has to be chauffeured because he doesn't drive! Is this a good use of public resources?
 - The City Council continues to strive for maximum efficiency and best use of resources and this will be looked at.
 - c) What are advantages of a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish and City Councils? Parishes that have a Neighbourhood Plan in place, gain 10% extra funds from the developer tax (Community Infrastructure Levy) and have greater control over development in their area.
 - d) The A47 trunk road between Wansford and Sutton is dangerous, when will the shortcomings be addressed?
 - This road is not the responsibility of PCC, Highway England has secured funding and planned work will take place between 2018 and 2020.
 - e) What is impact of Government's Austerity Programme on the local area?

 Next financial year there will be cuts of £10 million to the City Council budget. One example of increasing costs every child taken into care cost the City £37,000 each year. The newly elected City Council will be appraising the 2015/16 budget in June. The ambition is to join up with other councils to achieve economies of scale wherever possible.
 - f) The underlying theme seems to be, more housing, are new homes planned in the Parish? *The next Local Plan process has not started yet.*
 - g) Village Envelopes, have they any significance now?

 If the Council cannot prove a 5 year land supply allocation, then, no.
- 7. Chairman's report. (Available upon request from the Council Clerk)

- 8. Reports from local organisations:
 - a) Community Church, Rob Porter.
 - b) Barnack School, Neil Fowkes.
 - c) Tree Warden, Charles Clark.
 - d) British Legion, Charles Clark.
 - e) Community Association, Roy Chowings.
 - f) Carpet Bowls Club, Susan Jarman.
 - g) Outdoor Bowls Club, Phil Collins.
 - h) Cricket Club, Will Armitage.
 - i) Flower Club, Joan Laycock.
 - j) Women's Institute, Beryl Burrows.
 - k) Youth Club, Kerrie Garner.
- 9. Multi Use Games Area, Martin Bloom. The School Governors have decided that Barnack School grounds are not suitable for a MUGA. The search for a site is ongoing.
- 10. Social Media, presentation by Phil Broughton. Suggestions were invited for improving communication between the Parish Council and Village Residents.
- 11. Provisional date and time of next meeting 7.00pm 09 May 2016.
- 12. Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

This is a true record of the	e meeting	Chairman	09/05/16
------------------------------	-----------	----------	----------

Annual Village Meeting 2015

Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th May 2015 in Barnack Village Hall.

- 1. Those in attendance: 56 Residents (including Representatives of local organisations and Parish Councillors)
 - Peterborough City Council representatives: Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive; Simon Machen, Corporate Director of Growth and Regeneration; Cate Harding, Communities Capacity Manager.
- 2. Apologies for absence: Parish Councillor, Eddie Barker.
- 3. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Harry Brassey.
- 4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 May 2014. Approved and Signed by the Chairman.
- 5. Presentation by Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen: "Balancing the growth of Peterborough and the interests of rural communities"
- 6. Public Forum: questions put to Gillian Beasley and Simon Machen.
 - a) Gigaclear fibre optic cable installation, pavements now a patchwork, are the City Council going to re-surface?
 - Utility companies have to reinstate footpaths to a safe standard, the budget for footways has been reduced.
 - b) Barnack Village Hall is visited each year by 10 different inspectors, one even has to be chauffeured because he doesn't drive! Is this a good use of public resources?
 - The City Council continues to strive for maximum efficiency and best use of resources and this will be looked at.
 - c) What are advantages of a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish and City Councils? Parishes that have a Neighbourhood Plan in place, gain 10% extra funds from the developer tax (Community Infrastructure Levy) and have greater control over development in their area.
 - d) The A47 trunk road between Wansford and Sutton is dangerous, when will the shortcomings be addressed?
 - This road is not the responsibility of PCC, Highway England has secured funding and planned work will take place between 2018 and 2020.
 - e) What is impact of Government's Austerity Programme on the local area?

 Next financial year there will be cuts of £10 million to the City Council budget. One example of increasing costs every child taken into care cost the City £37,000 each year. The newly elected City Council will be appraising the 2015/16 budget in June. The ambition is to join up with other councils to achieve economies of scale wherever possible.
 - f) The underlying theme seems to be, more housing, are new homes planned in the Parish? *The next Local Plan process has not started yet.*
 - g) Village Envelopes, have they any significance now?

 If the Council cannot prove a 5 year land supply allocation, then, no.
- 7. Chairman's report. (Available upon request from the Council Clerk)

- 8. Reports from local organisations:
 - a) Community Church, Rob Porter.
 - b) Barnack School, Neil Fowkes.
 - c) Tree Warden, Charles Clark.
 - d) British Legion, Charles Clark.
 - e) Community Association, Roy Chowings.
 - f) Carpet Bowls Club, Susan Jarman.
 - g) Outdoor Bowls Club, Phil Collins.
 - h) Cricket Club, Will Armitage.
 - i) Flower Club, Joan Laycock.
 - j) Women's Institute, Beryl Burrows.
 - k) Youth Club, Kerrie Garner.
- 9. Multi Use Games Area, Martin Bloom. The School Governors have decided that Barnack School grounds are not suitable for a MUGA. The search for a site is ongoing.
- 10. Social Media, presentation by Phil Broughton. Suggestions were invited for improving communication between the Parish Council and Village Residents.
- 11. Provisional date and time of next meeting 7.00pm 09 May 2016.
- 12. Meeting closed at 8.40pm.

This is a true record of the	e meeting	Chairman	09/05/16
------------------------------	-----------	----------	----------